Wildlife and Hunting Heritage Conservation Council

July 16, 2012

Mr. Mike Pool, Deputy Director Bureau of Land Management 1849 C Street NW Washington, D.C. 20240

Dear Deputy Director Pool:

I'm writing on behalf of the Wildlife and Hunting Heritage Conservation Council to reaffirm our commitment in working with BLM to ensure that recreational shooting opportunities on the Sonoran Desert National Monument (Monument) remain safe, accessible and consistent with conservation of the Monument's cultural and natural objects. We recognize that BLM developed and considered a range of alternatives to manage the Monument and its resources and believe BLM did well in choosing the alternative that best balances the conservation of the Monument's unique features and resources with the outdoor recreational opportunities it affords the public.

In our May 14 letter to Director Abbey, the Council offered a framework to manage recreational shooting on the Monument or any BLM lands, and its assistance to help identify a pilot project. We are happy to see in the Monument Resource Management Plan's preferred alternative an acceptance of our offer (page 2-180):

"The BLM will collaborate with the Wildlife and Hunting Heritage Conservation" Council, other interested stakeholders, and the public to consider management of recreational target shooting in the future."

We also note BLM's reference to use the Tread Lightly program to encourage responsible behavior on the part of recreational shooters. Tread Lightly made a presentation about their Respected Access program to the Council at our June meeting and confirmed that they are ready to assist BLM in encouraging responsible behavior on its lands.

We recognize that publication of the Monument's final Resource Management Plan will be just the "end of the beginning" and the hard work of implementing the plan has yet to come. The Council stands ready to assist BLM in that work.

Sincerely,

John Tomke, Chair

Wildlife and Hunting Heritage Conservation Council

John Tomke

CHAIRMAN John Tomke

Ducks Unlimited

VICE CHAIRMAN **Christine Thomas**

University of Wisconsin-Stevens Point

MEMBERS

M. David Allen

Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation

Jeffrey S. Crane

Congressional Sportsmen's Foundation

Robert R. Fithian

Alaska Professional Hunters Association, Inc.

John E. Frampton

South Carolina Department of Natural Resources

Thomas Franklin

Theodore Roosevelt Conservation Partnership

Ron Heward

Heward 7E Ranch

Robert Manes

The Nature Conservancy

Baaswewe Frederick D. Maulson Great Lakes Indian Fish and Wildlife

Commission

Tommy Millner Cabela's

Robert Model

Boone and Crockett Club

Joanna Prukop

Stephen L. Sanetti

National Shooting Sports Foundation

Larry Schweiger

National Wildlife Federation

George C. Thornton

National Wild Turkey Federation

Howard K. Vincent

Pheasants Forever

Steve Williams

Wildlife Management Institute

EX OFFICIO REPRESENTATION

Association of Fish and Wildlife Agencies Bureau of Land Management U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service

National Park Service

Farm Service Agency

U.S. Forest Service

Natural Resources Conservation Service

Council Coordinator

U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service Division of Program & Partnership Support 4401 N. Fairfax Drive, MS EA-3103 Arlington, VA 22203

P 703 358-2639

F 703 358-2548